
1 

 

 

STACKPOLE AND CASTLEMARTIN COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

4 WINDSOR MEAD, WINDSOR ROAD, BOSHERSTON, PEMBROKE, PEMBROKESHIRE.SA71 5DW 

TEL 07508254018 

rosiex65@hotmail.co.uk 

Minutes of the meeting of Stackpole and Castlemartin Community Council held at Bosherston Church Hall 

on Monday, July 18th 2022, at 7.30pm.  

Update on current issues 

1. Sustainable Freshwater west – Councillor Edward Morris is to email Stuart Berry to discuss the 
sustainable freshwater West project. 

2. St. Twynnells Bus Shelter – Rod Thomas has now retired from Pembrokeshire County Council 
property department; property is recruiting for new surveyors once the recruitment drive is complete 
the case will be passed onto the new person in post.  There was no further update at the time of the 
meeting. 

3. Parking Freshwater West, Bosherston, Stackpole Quay – A meeting has taken place with 
Councillor Edward Morris, Councillor Steve Alderman, Nicola Gandy of Pembrokeshire Coast, Marc 
Owen from Pembrokeshire County Council and Rhian Sula from the National Trust.  It was agreed 
that the sand like substance will be removed, Marc Owen is to arrange the removal.  There will be a 
Further meeting in August to see how the summer has been.  The 28-day rule will be monitored. In 
Bosherston it is going to see if it can be negotiated with Pembrokeshire County Council to open the 
field belonging to Simon Davies using the 28-day rule. The councillors asked the clerk to arrange 
the meeting in August. 

4. Stackpole Church Hall – No further developments hoping to advertise for a new vicar in July 22 
the bishop is planning to advertise the post.  There was no further update at the time of the meeting. 

5. Notice Board Stackpole –There was no further update at the time of the meeting.  Councillor Haydn 

Garlick will reinstate the noticeboard in the current location outside the former Stackpole VC School.  

The councillors asked the clerk to enquire if planning permission is required to erect the notice board 

on the former site of the telephone kiosk. 

6. Thorn Chapel sign – The sign has now been installed. The community councillors asked the clerk to 
email the camp and request signage to show when the times and dates when the army are firing.  The 
camp has provided an email with the firing times however the councillors would like a sign erected as 
people are still trying to drive to Stack Rocks when the road is closed.  The councillors asked the clerk 
to contact Major Poole again. 

7. Clerk CILCA Course – The clerk has submitted the assignments for level 2 for assessment and is 

awaiting the results. 

8. Road drop at Café Mor – The road drop at café Mor in Freshwater West has now been repaired. 

9. Bosherston Speed limit – The councillors asked the clerk to contact Pembrokeshire County Council 

and request a 30mph from the church bungalow to the village. Claire Williams of Pembrokeshire 

County Council is organising the speed checks are required in Bosherston and Stackpole.  The results 

have returned all under 30mph. 

10.  Warren Cross sign – The sign at Warren Cross to St. Twynnells is missing. The matter has now 
been passed to Emrys Llewelyn of PCC who has ordered a new direction sign to St.  Twynnells.  At 
the time of the meeting the sign has yet to be replaced. 

11. St.  Twynnells Speed Limit sign – Claire Williams of Pembrokeshire County Council has organised 
monitoring equipment which has been completed in St.  Twynnells.  The results have returned all 
under 30mph. 

12. Playground funding equipment and insurance – The Service Level Agreement is now in place with 
Pembrokeshire County Council and Pembrokeshire County Council are now cutting the grass and 
maintaining the equipment. 
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13. Bosherston No Coaches Sign - Rob Evans of Pembrokeshire County Council is Arranging for an 

unsuitable for coaches sign to be installed near Windsor House at the village end of the road to the 

beach.  The councillors asked the clerk to chase up the erection of the signage. 

14. White Salt like substance fly tipped at Freshwater West – marc Owen of Pembrokeshire County 

Council is going to arrange for the removal of the salt like substance. 

15. Presence of elderly pedestrians – Councillor Edward Morris enquired about a sign for Chapel Hill 
which is costed at £49 plus VAT.  As Chapel Hill is in the Hundleton ward the councillors asked the 
clerk to write to Hundleton Community Council clerk about sign.  Hundleton community council has 
written to Pembrokeshire County Council requesting signage 

16. Meadow Bank, St.  Twynnells, Lighting Bollards - Councillor Billy Evans reported that the lighting 

bollards outside the bungalows in meadow bank are eon day and night and asked the clerk to report 

the matter to Pembrokeshire County Council.  The bollards have now been turned off during the day, 

however the light outside number 8 woodland Rise is now missing. 

17. Code of Conduct Training – Joint community council code of conduct training has been arranged 

for Stackpole & Castlemartin, Hundleton and Angel community councillors. 

18. Castlemartin Army Camp - Councillor Edward Morris asked that the clerk contact Major Poole of 

Castlemartin army camp and ask that please can he speak to his drivers as they are not stopping at 

school crossing lights.   

19. ST.  Petrox - The councillors also asked the clerk to write to St.  Petrox farm for feedback as there 

was a major accident where the road narrows and the community council feel signage would be of 

benefit in this area. 

 

 
NEW CORRESPONDENCE 

Email from Lawrence Humphries bumblebee conservation requesting feed back on 

 Do they see access to nature as important? 

• Do people have the required access to nature in the area? 
• What activities and support does the community require in the area to increase access to nature? 
• Are there any segments of the community that do not have access to nature in the area, and for 

whom increased support is vital? 

Email from Angle community council in relation to Code of Conduct training 

Email from Suzanne Buckley regarding gridlock in Bosherston. – meeting with Marc Owen to discuss  

Email from Wendi Patience of One Voice Wales detailing July training dates. 

Email from Major Poole detailing Castlemartin Range Firing times. 

Email from Shirley Hammond-Williams detailing feedback for the bumblebee conservation. 

 

 

PLANNING 
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Town and Country Planning Act, 1990 (As Amended) 

Application No: NP/22/0261/FUL 
Proposal: Replacement dwelling and 

garage/workshop, along with 
improvements to site access off main 
road 

Location: Sampson Bungalow, Stackpole, 
Pembroke, Pembrokeshire, SA71 5DL 

Application Type: Full       
OS Ref: SR96829649 
Case Officer: Sally Tyler 

 

Penrhyn School Governor’s – The headmaster is retiring and the headmistress from St Florence will be 

working between the Penrhyn and St.  Florence Schools.  There was no further update at the time of the 

meeting. 

 

AOB 

 David Rees raised an issue with parking in Jason’s corner by the oil tank the councillors asked the clerk to 

contact Marc Owen if anything can be done. 

Next Meeting:  The meeting closed at 8.30 pm.  The council will next meet at Castlemartin Community Hall 

on Monday the 5th September 2022 at 7.30pm.  

 


